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It’s raining, the wind blows, power goes at all times, then we light the candles, really ideal weather to 
write you a newsletter. Outside the wall of the house in Lira Town a genuine swimming pool has been 
created by the heavy downpours. From the swamp, some 500 m. away, a small creek with very clean 
water is always flowing in front of our premises. Because of the rain there was flooding and first our 
bridge went. Then the road became impassible. The municipality decided to do something about this and 
so there came the grader. It got stuck in the mud so there came a second grader to pull the first one lose. 
After that they gave up and this is the result:   
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The road from kampala to Lira (340 km) stops around halfway direction Lira. Then there is no more than 
a sort of path, with potholes and sharp edges from old tarmac, you can’t call it a road anymore. Many 

accidents happen because busses and lorries drive 
too fast, they can’t overtake or pass each other, in 
short: very dangerous. The bridge over the Nile is 
old and in serious need of renewal, at the moment 

they are repairing it. All in all not a journey you 
would undertake for fun. Now we were made aware 
of the existence of a ferry, going from   Nakasongola 
via lake Kyoga to Dokolo. Nakasongola is easy to 
reach, 140 km from Kampala. A good marram road 
(sand road) connects to the ferry (30 km). Well, that 
was pure enjoyment: what a beautiful lake! And 
very big! Wow. After 1.15 hour we were on the 
other side. Then 80 km. to Dokolo, again via a good marram road. And from Dokolo there is a good 
tarmac road to Lira. (60 km) So we travelled the same distance, but the conditions were very superior. 
Highly recommended! 
 
What does the LindA Project really do in Lira District? She supports the organization on the ground, 
LindA Foundation. What does LindA Foundation do? She looks after orphans and vulnerable children, 
among which are the disabled. You are reading about it all the time in these newsletters. But what does 
looking after mean exactly? What does it mean if you support a child, or the organisation in general?  
Many organisations support education for orphans and vulnerable children by paying the school fees.  
And that is it. At the moment for instance we have 3 students who are helped by another organisation 
with their school fees. That’s very good, because otherwise we wouldn’t be able to pay for it all. Betty 
attends S5, Morrison and Rachael attend a certificate course.   
But school fees only amount to half of the costs for the 
training. Then there is: transport, accommodation, feeding, 
beddings, clothes, shoes, school bag, books, pens, pencils, 
soap and other toiletries and much more. Without additional 
support a child cannot go to school even if the school fees 
are paid. We also visit the children on visitation day, to catch 
up on how they are doing and to give them some attention 
during their boarding school life. They always appreciate that 
very much. And of course we bring them “goodies”. We’re 
filling a big gap. 
                 tŜǘŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ άŦŀǘƘŜǊέ 
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                        Ketty, the cook        

The LindA Foundation tries to give total support, a holistic 
approach. That means: a roof above their heads, a varied 
diet, clothing, shoes, education. But it doesn’t stop there. 
We try to give them a “home”. That includes:  
Loving care and upbringing, security and protection, medical 
care, spiritual care, in short, a place where they can grow up 
as a child, not as a young adult. Where grown ups are 
present to 
carry the 
responsibility 
of the family.  

We are a sort of very large family, with 40 children and 
parents, where everyone gets attention and where 
everyone has their duties. It demands a lot of our 
caretakers who are always there, who solve problems, 
have a listening ear, take the children to the doctor when 
they are sick, who take them shopping, etc.  
 

                           aŀǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ άƳƻǘƘŜǊέ 
       
In September we welcomed another 3 children: Madeleine, 11, 
Dina, 9 and Yubo, 5. Their mother had passed away, their father was 
already long gone. Now they stayed with their old and deaf, almost 
blind great grandmother of almost 100 years old and her son, their 
grandfather. So the child protection department asked if we could 
take pity on them. And of course we did that gladly.  
 
<< Dina               Madeleine >> 
 

 
                           Yubo 
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The 4 S4 candidates are back home, waiting for their 
exam results. Then we can decide where they can go for 
their further schooling. 
Absolom would love to become a  professional soccer 
player, but that’s not an easy thing in Uganda.  
 
The other children came home on 28 November, it’s 
going to be a busy time again.  
For Christmas we always go to town in small groups to 
buy new clothes. That’s a big event, they don’t go to 
town that often.  
                                    Absolom 
The Romney shed that houses our primary school is finally standing on its last leg. Another piece of the 
roof has been blown off by the wind, it leaks and the walls are totally rotten. So we have to work really 
hard these 2 months to build our brick school. Only the foundation is presently finished. We are waiting 
for funds to buy the needed materials, then we can go ahead. The matter is extremely acute, so we are 
urgently calling upon your inventiveness to one way or another raise funds for the new school building. 
We need 6.000 euro’s for a start, that gives us 5 class rooms. 
 
Attention: Our Foundation always maintained two bank accounts in the Netherlands, 1 with Rabo bank 
and 1 with ING bank. Because Rabo bank charges 53% more than ING bank we have decided to close the 
Rabo bank account per 31-12-2014. We will continue with 1 account, with ING. We trust you can 
understand this decision and hope it will not inconvenience you too much. The bank account with Ulster 
bank will be there as usual. 
  
Our gratitude goes out to all of you, who, thanks to your donations, make it possible for us to continue 
with our work and thus give the children a happy childhood and a perspective to a good future. 
 
We wish you all a blessed Christmas Season and a happy and 
prosperous New Year, 2015 already. 
  
Best wishes from everybody in Lira, Uganda; The Netherlands and 
Northern Ireland,  
Jozina. 

 
The LindA Project 

Care and education for orphans in Northern Uganda 
 
Website: www.lindafoundation.com      
E-mail:lindafoundation@yahoo.com  

The LindA Project UK is located in Belfast, Northern Ireland: 
Albert Morris, 34 Station Road, Green Island, Carrickfergus, BT38 8TP, Co. Antrim, Northern Ireland, UK.  
 
Phone number:    +44 (0)75 43824349 
Bank:        Ulster bank, Rathcoole office, Newtownabbey, Co. Antrim, Northern Ireland.  
                  Sort code: 981143. Account number: 49 9720 44 
 
The LindA Project UK is a registered charity under no. XR918667, we are also on the SA return list, no. BAS60KG.  
On our website, under “contact”, you can find all our details, including BIC and IBAN data.  
Also you can find the details of our Dutch bank there, as well as our Dutch postal address and phone number. 

http://www.lindafoundation.com/

